
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE GOD-LOVING & GOD-

PROTECTED PARISH OF ST. MICHAELčS! 

A parish of the UOC-USA and the Ecumenical Patriarchate 
74 Harris Ave. Woonsocket, RI 02895 | 401.762.3939 | 

www.StMichaelUOC.org | Fr. Borislav Kroner 

ñEach one shall give what he has decided in his own mind, not 

Grudgingly or because he is made to - for God loves a cheerful 

giver.ò -  II Cor. 9:7 

September 4 , 2022  

SERVICE SCHEDULE 

Sunday, Sept. 4 ï 12th  Sunday after Pentecost / Afterfeast of the 

Dormition  / Martyrs Agathonicus, Zoticus, Theoprepius, Acindynus, 

Severian, Zeno, and others 

Tone 3 / Epistle: 1 Cor. 15:1-11; Gospel: Mt. 19:16-26 

9:00AM Divine Liturgy  ï Live video broadcast on our Facebook page:  

https://www.facebook.com/StMichaelUOC/ 

Weekday Scripture Readings: 

Mon., Sept. 5: Leave-taking of the Dormition / Martyr  Lupus, slave of 

St. Demetrius of Thessalonica 

Epistle: 2 Cor. 8:7-15; Gospel: Mk. 3:6-12 

Tues, Sept. 6: Hieromartyr Eutychius, disciple of St. John the 

Theologian 

Epistle: 2 Cor. 8:16ï9:5; Gospel: Mk. 3:13-19 

Wed., Sept. 7: Return of the relics of the Apostle Bartholomew ï 
FAST 

Epistle: 2 Cor. 9:12 ï 10:7; Gospel: Mk. 3:20-27 
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Thur, Sept. 8:  Martyrs Adrian and Natalia and 33 companions 

of Nicomedia 

Epistle: 2 Cor. 10:7-18; Gospel: Mk. 3:28-35 

Fri., Sept. 9:  Ven. Poemen the Great ï FAST 

Epistle: 2 Cor. 11:5-21; Gospel: Mk. 4:1-9 

Sat., Sept. 10: Ven. Moses the Black of Scete 

Epistle: 1 Cor. 2:6-9; Gospel: Mt. 22:15-22 

10:00AM Moleben [Bible Study will resume in September] 

Sunday, Sept. 11 ï 13th  Sunday after Pentecost / The Beheading of the 

Glorious Prophet, Forerunner, and Baptist John - FAST 

Tone 4 / Epistle: 1 Cor. 16:13-24; Gospel: Mt. 21:33-42 
9:00AM Divine Liturgy  ï Live video broadcast on our Facebook page:  

https://www.facebook.com/StMichaelUOC/ 

Remember:  even when you are absent, expenses continue 

PARISH NEWS 

--WE EXTEND BIRTHDAY GREETINGS TO:   Abigail Baker 

(Aug 23), Zella Sophia Innes-Jones (Aug. 24), Christine Haller (Sept. 

3), and congratulations on the Baptism of Nate Smulling, (Aug. 27), 

may God grant you all, Many, Happy Years!  ʄʥʦʛʘʷ ʣʽʪʘ! 

--UOCofUSA SOBOR :  The 23rd Regular Sobor for the Ukrainian 

Orthodox Church of the United States of America is scheduled for October 

12-15, 2022, in South Bound Brook, New Jersey.  Our Parish is looking for 

two Delegates and one Alternate Delegate to attend and represent St. 

Michaelôs.  If you are interested in being our Delegate, please contact Irene 

Shewchuk or Christine Charest.  The fee for the Registration and Hotel will 

be paid by the Church (shared rooms).  Your interest should be expressed 

by the end of August.  Please consider being a Delegate and learn more 

about the Ukrainian Orthodox Church and other Parishes. 

---ONLINE KITCHEN SALES :  We will be opening our online 

kitchen site, on August 28th, before our festival, on Sept.11th.  There will 

be no in person sales of food until the picnic. People can order online 

starting on August 28th, or on the day of the festival in person. 

--FESTIVAL IS COMING UP FAST! YOUR CHURCH NEEDS 

YOU !  Dear Parishioners and friends, Last year the kitchen sales raised 

more than $15,000! This year we are on the right track with raising the 

funds needed to continue this great and much needed support. And we 

need you to help do it again!!! While the small group of workers did an 
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amazing job, the kitchen cannot remain solely a Sodality function with a 

few "extra" people. Rather, it needs to involve the entire parish going 

forward. With that said, we are asking you to step up to the stove again 

this year! 

Our annual Festival has been scheduled for Sunday, September 11th. 

Like last year we will offer warm combination plates, and will add warm 

varenyky and kielbasa sandwiches as well. We will also offer selected 

desserts and our frozen foods as well. So we have to get cooking!  

Haven't volunteered in the kitchen before?  No worries! All the kitchen 

workers are happy to show you how to get the job done!  

Here is the schedule for the summer: (all sessions begin around 8am, but 

help is welcome from whatever time you can get there!) 

Sept 6 ï Potato Varenyky 

Sept 7 - Holubsti 2 for combo plates 

Sunday Sept 11-FESTIVAL!!!  All hands on deck!! (Please keep in mind 

that help will also be needed the day of the festival. Preparations, running 

and especially clean-up!!) 

Lastly.... we always need kitchen supplies!  

Please see Irene or Dottie as to what is needed that you could donate, or a 

monetary donation works too. As always, King Arthur Flour and Gold 

Medal Flour are always a good item to donate. Just leave in the kitchen if 

you can help! 

Thanking you in advance for your assistance with preparing for our 

Festival!!  Yours in Christ, The Kitchen Committee 

--REMEMBER , when using the church hall to turn off all electrical and 

gas appliances and the lights, before leaving, as well as make sure the 

doors are locked.  Thank You! 

--WE ARE LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS TO HELP WITH 

OUR COFFEE HOURS :  We are looking for volunteers to help with 

our coffee hours. 

Pre-packaged/wrapped items only at least through cold and flu season. 

We also need assistance with set up/clean up. 

Please contact Cindy if you would like to help out and she will provide 

you with some guidelines. (charestr@aol.com) 
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** CURRENT GUIDELINES FOR COMING TO CHURCH 

DURING THE COVID -19 PANDEMIC **  

1--Please stop at the desk in the Narthex and greet the ushers so they can 

register you in (for contact tracing purposes.) You should NOT be in 

attendance if you have ANY symptoms of COVID-19, or are generally not 

feeling well (sniffles, body aches).  

2--People who have knowingly been in contact with anyone who has been 

infected/diagnosed with COVID-19 should NOT enter the church and 

should quarantine according to State guidelines. They should not return to 

church until they have tested negative for COVID-19 

3--Please use your better judgment when venerating liturgical 

object/icons/crosses by touch/kiss. The Sign of the Cross and a reverent 

bow in front of an icon is also an acceptable form of veneration.  

4--When seated in church, we ask that you stay 3-6 feet apart as much as 

possible. Back and side pews will remain cordoned off, allowing the extra 

chairs to stay in place. 

If you have been to church and have later tested positive 

for COVID -19 you MUST : 

1- Inform Father Boris OR a parish officer as soon as possible 

2- Tell them the date you were last in church 

3- Tell them date of your positive test 

This information is VERY important for the health and safety of our 

(YOUR) parish family! Parishioners who attended at the same time as an 

infected person need to know in order to be tested and stay healthy, or be 

treated. 

Please remember to keep an eye on your emails before coming to Church 

for any changes in guidance due to the pandemic. Thank you!  

UPCOMING PARISH & INTER -PARISH EVENTS  

** Last Sunday of the month  ï 15 minutes with Father Boris, 

after Liturgy , beginning in September.   

** Last Sunday of the month  ï Growth & Outreach Committee 

meeting, after Liturgy.  ALL ARE WELCOMED.  

** Sunday, September 11 th  ï Annual Ukrainian Festival 

** Sunday, September 1 8th  ï Beginning of Sunday School 

** October 12 -15, 2022  -- The 23rd Regular Sobor for the 

Ukrainian Orthodox Church of the United States of America is 



scheduled for October 12-15, 2022, in South Bound Brook, New 

Jersey.   

** Sunday, October 30 th  ï 110 Anniversary for St. John the 

Baptist Romanian Orthodox Church of Woonsocket 

 

 

 



 




